

Winchester Grange #74 – Mini-Letter June 22, 2010



First day of Summer and a beautiful one. Seems to me we have had summer for several weeks now!





Big sigh of relief – Strawberry
Festival has come and gone. Sincere
thanks to all those who helped so much
– in getting the berries, hulling the
berries, chopping the berries, serving the
berries, and eating the berries. Many,
many people worked on this – and we
say *THANK YOU!!!* Our dear friend
Mother Nature did not help – but we still
had a very successful event. Details
tonite, I'm sure.

Guess what is for refreshments after tonight's meeting – Shortcake!!

Next meeting, July 13, <u>Linda</u>
<u>Senkus</u> has the refreshment detail. Do you need help? There will be a Country Store, also.



Fran Cooper is a patient here – 2 doors down from me. She had a new knee "installed" - and she is doing just great. Bet she will be doing the Highland Fling before we know it.

Pomona meeting, June 28, and this will be held at Taghhannuck Grange Hall – before you say "that's too far!" - remember the distance is the same coming or going and the folks from Taghhannuck are faithful in attending the Pomona meetings. Do try to go – they will appreciate it, too! Program will include a "Baby Shower" of items for infants – part of the CWA program.





We hear <u>Sara</u> will be having more back surgery in the morning. Our best wishes to you, Sara – get well fast!

Had a nice surprise on Saturday – a visit from Louise Warren and her sister, Lavonne – Really good to see them. Louise is having real problems with her eyes – the right one especially. Too bad she can not get up to grange – says she misses it so much.



Have a Happy Summer ahead – Enjoy Grange, too.

Marion